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The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning. 

CALENDAR  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Month of March 
 

Monday 19th March 

School Council AGM 

7.00pm 
 

Thursday, 22nd March 

Cross Country 
 

Thursday, 29th March 

Bandage Bear Day for  
Royal Children’s Hospital 

 

Last day of Term 1 

3:15 pm finish 
 

Month of  April 
 

Monday 16th April 

Back to school 8:50 am 

Issue 07 

14th March 2018 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

 
Cheryl Van Deursen 
Principal  

 

 

Yesterday was a busy day at CPS. 

The students from middle and senior learning communities competed on the oval in 
Athletics. Congratulations to Miss Gramc on her organisation of the event. 

All the students participated with PRIDE, enthusiasm and sportsmanship. Even the 
teachers got involved – Mrs Whittle was waving her flag at the start line as each race 
commenced. 

Two information sessions were conducted the first at 3.30 and the second at 6.00pm to 
provide parents with information pertaining to the upcoming camp scheduled for term 

3. Thank you to all families who attended and thank you to Ms Biggins 
for her work in researching, communicating and preparing 
information about the camp. Thank you to all the staff who attended. 
The sessions were well attended with some thoughtful questions 
raised by both parents and students.  

        Quote of the Week 
 

Physical activity exercises our body and our brain. 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

TUESDAYS & THURSDAYS 

8:10 AM BER KITCHEN 

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au


Happy Birthday to 
those students who 

are celebrating 
their special day! 

Stars of the Week 

These students have demonstrated intrin-
sic PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility,             
Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)  

Learning  

Community 
Home 
Group Student 

 
FA Farhan N 

FB Kaylyn O 

 

JA Zoe A 

JB Fayth F 

JC Daisy D 

JD Kcee I 

 

MA Svanaya R 

MB Nila H 

MC Andrew K 

MD Isaac W 

 

SA Ashley B 

SB Mira 

SC Angelo 

SD Sally 

 JB Kashish B 

 MB  Dylan R 

 MA Buthmi C 

 JC Payton K 

 SC Naman 

 SD Chronix 

 JA Jack M 

From the Office  

3-6 WOMBAT 
CAMP 

 

Grade 3-6 Camp    
notices are being 
sent home today. 

These notices have 
your personal       

details on them so it 
is very important you 

do not lose them! 

The notice has been 
printed on bright 

green paper to make 
it easy for you not 

to misplace! 

The $50               
non-refundable     

deposit is due by 
4pm on Wednesday, 
9th May - no late 
payments will be   

accepted. 

CPS BANK DETAILS 

BSB  013 593 

Account Number 
499102494 

Please put your 
child’s name in the 
subject line. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
TO OUR MARCH 

BABIES!     

 
Ollie O 

Kaylyn O 
Zoe A 

Alina J 
Nila H 
Josh B 

 

Di Fernand - Assistant Principal 

                     Community News 

       Semper Dental is returning!! 
Last year we had a visit from “Semper Dental”, who provided free 
dental checks to students. This was a great success, and many      
students took the opportunity to have a dental check up done here at 
school. 

We have been able to negotiate another visit from them  this year, 
which will commence Tuesday 12th June. 

This is a great opportunity for students to receive dental check ups here at school.  

Semper  Dental provide parents/carers with a report, advising of any possible follow up work 
that may be required. We anticipate that some of this may also be done here at school, after the 
initial screenings are completed. 

More information will be provided early in term 2. 

 

 

              
     



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Persistence Responsibility Individuality Discipline Enthusiasm 

Foundation and Juniors Middle School Senior School 

Developing Demonstrating Becoming 

Responsibility Respect Resilient 

The quality that allows someone 

to be trusted to do what is right, 

what is expected or what is re-

quired. 

The quality that allows someone to 

consider the feelings, wishes or 

rights of others. 

The quality that allows someone to 

withstand or recover quickly from 

difficult situations or conditions 

Next Week in Social Skills students will be looking at the ‘R’ words of our P.R.I.D.E. Motto in 

more detail. 

 

Children’s Crossing Safety Tips 

Parents need to remember the following when driving in and around schools: 

 Slow down 

 Always be alert when driving 

 Drop children off earlier ( 8.45 am) rather than later - it eases congestion and gives kids time to play before 
school 

 Many car trips are less than one kilometre from home – why not walk, great exercise! 

 On wet days, drive with your headlights on, bring a raincoat, an umbrella and be prepared to walk further 
than usual. 

 Always observe parking signs and road rule regulation. Why not park and walk to the school gate to pick up 
or deliver your child. 

 Have the children use the car door on the footpath side. Commonsense. 

 Always use the children’s crossing when it is in operation and never ever call your child across the road! 

 Two and Five minutes parking means just that! 

If you follow these commonsense tips and do the right thing around schools, this should create better traffic flow 
and a much safer environment. Also remember that children will follow your example, "If you do it, then 
they will!" 

School safety 



 



 



 



 





 
 

Cranbourne Primary School and broader community 
are getting involved in the Coles Sports for Schools     

program once again.  During the Sports For 
Schools program, students and families will be able to 
collect Coles Sports for Schools vouchers for their 
school from Coles stores across Australia. When the 

program ends, our school can exchange these vouchers 
towards sporting equipment! 

 

Every $10 spent at Coles during the program, will earn 
a Coles Sports for Schools voucher. The more    

vouchers our school collects, the more equipment we 
could receive.  

 

Hanging around the school you will see the Coles 
Sports for Schools posters to keep everyone on track. 

A large submission box picturing Usain bolt, can be 
found in the corridor near the deck door. 

 

When the program ends, Coles will tally our vouchers 
and then it’s time for us to go shopping – for our new 

sporting equipment.  

 

Let the collecting begin! 

 

Ms Gramc 



 Payments and notices are to be given to class teacher first thing in 

the morning.  All payments are then sent to the office together. 

 Only EFTPOS payments will be taken at the office. 

 Students who are late to school are to be signed in by parents. 

 If your child is late and not signed in by a parent or is absent    

without notification, you will receive a text message to advise you. 

 Late payments for excursions, camps, incursions will not be          

accepted under any circumstances.  

 School Banking Day is Thursday—bank books are to be given to the 

teacher first thing Thursday morning. 

 Students must be in school uniform with appropriate footwear. 

 If your child bumps their head at school, we will send a courtesy 

text message.  You do not have to respond to this message it is just 

so you are aware.  We will ring you if there is a significant injury 

and you are required to pick your child up. 

 School finishes at 3:15 pm, please ensure you have organised       

alternate arrangements if you cannot pick up your children up at 

3:15 pm.  Our After School Care information is in Newsletter. 

 Front door of school is only to be used if you have business at the 

Office. 

 



 

 

SCHOOL BANKING DAY IS 

THURSDAY! 

Don’t forget your bank book  

 

We are looking for a parent/guardian who would be 
interested in helping out with School Banking of a 

Thursday morning for an hour or so.  

Please contact the office if you are interested! 



 


